UK councils warn of fire risks as disposable vape ban sparks stockpiling
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Councils across the UK are sounding alarms regarding the dangers posed by stockpiling disposable vapes as the products prepare to vanish from store shelves. Effective from this Sunday, the ban will prohibit all retailers, from local corner shops to major supermarkets, from selling these single-use devices. This regulatory move is aimed at curbing their popularity among youth and tackling the substantial litter problem they generate. 
Recent research from the online nicotine retailer Haypp highlights a worrying trend, with 82 per cent of disposable vape users planning to hoard these devices ahead of the ban. In light of this, the Local Government Association (LGA) has issued a stark warning about the fire risks associated with improperly stored lithium batteries found in these vapes. Councillor David Fothergill, Chairman of the LGA's Community Wellbeing Board, stated, “Failing to store disposable vapes correctly could cost lives, given the significant fire risk they pose.” Lithium batteries can enter thermal runaway, a situation where they heat up to around 600°C, releasing toxic gases and potentially igniting fires, as noted by the charity Electrical Safety First. 
The environmental implications of disposable vapes are dire, with an estimated 8.2 million of them thrown away every week across the UK. Many vapers are unaware of the hazardous nature of these devices, which are often discarded incorrectly. The disposal process for disposable vapes is particularly problematic; they are usually treated as general waste, where they contribute to ongoing issues, including fires in bin lorries and recycling facilities. Research from Material Focus revealed that these batteries are responsible for over 700 fires within waste management systems due to their inability to be effectively separated from the plastic casing.
The ban, which applies across all UK nations, extends to all varieties of disposable vapes—whether they contain nicotine or not—leaving retailers free to market reusable alternatives. Failure to comply with the ban can lead to severe penalties, including fines of up to £200 and, for repeat offenders, unlimited fines or even imprisonment. Both the government and the LGA hope this legislative move will deter rampant youth vaping, which has become a significant issue in schools and public spaces.
Despite the challenges posed by this ban, there is concern from the vape industry about a potential rise in black market activities following the prohibition. Circular Economy Minister Mary Creagh underscored the ban's necessity, highlighting the environmental damage caused by millions of discarded vapes. With ineffective disposal practices at the forefront of the problem, consumers are urged to use designated recycling programmes. Yet, only about one in three disposable vape users reportedly recycle their devices safely. 
As the legislation comes into effect, not only will it reshape the retail landscape for vaping products, but it also represents a pivotal step towards addressing both public health and environmental destruction linked to disposable single-use vapes. 
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